MEMORANDUM
TO:			Anoka County Board of Commissioners and Staff
FROM			Anoka County Election Integrity Team (ACEIT)
DATE:			September 12, 2023
SUBJECT:		How can we be sure this type of fraud did not happen here?
PRESENTER: 	 	Brenda Miller	
[bookmark: _Hlk145336188]_________________________________________________________________
Introduction:
[bookmark: _Hlk145324921]The Gateway Pundit reported that in October of 2020, a woman walked into the election clerk’s office of Muskegon, Michigan, with 8,000 to 10,000 voter applications at one time. This number of applications is significant because Muskegon has a population of 38,309. Only 3,843 eligible voters were not registered. It also appears there might have been another 2,500 for which information have been legally requested, but to which access has been denied.
In early August of this year, “The Detroit News”, along with Dana Nessel’s Michigan Attorney General’s office, also confirmed there was a police report filed and layers of authorities, including the FBI were aware. This was because multiple clerks reported receiving numerous voter registrations after the deadline. Some were actually sent to them by mail and email from the Secretary of State’s Office. BUT the case was buried.
Analysis:
The woman delivering the registrations was working for an organization called GBI Strategies. Its director, Gary Bell, admitted in his biography, he is working with 70 companies in 20 states. GBI Strategies has been well-funded by dark money, the super PAC “BlackPAC”, which paid them $11,254,919 to register voters for Joe Biden. GBI strategies was hired by Empower Michigan who shares addresses with the Michigan Democratic party.
The registrations often did not match existing records, had non-existent addresses, inaccurate phone numbers, often shared the same handwriting and were duplicate entries. After checking all available databases, police also went door to door to confirm fraud. Along with other things, they found felons released from prison were signed up without their knowledge and found stacks of applications which had return addresses to the hotel where GBI Strategies had its base of operation. The mainstream media tried to deflect and say that all the fraud was caught so it is proof that the system worked, but the police report over 2500 registrations would be dropped in one day. Attorney General Nessel will not tell where all of the applications are. 
During the investigation, the police also found guns with silencers, burner phones, pre-paid cash cards and incomplete registrations at a defunct eyeglass store where GBI Strategies had set up another branch of operation. Why would these be needed? 
Attorney General Nessel is now forced to admit this DID occur, however it is coming up on the third year of a suppressed investigation into what has been touted as “the safest, most secure election in history”.
Ironically, sixteen 2020 electors who were nominated by the Michigan Republican Party to cast electoral college votes for President Trump if he carried the state, were indicted in July 2023, by Michigan Attorney General Dana Nessel. They were indicted on fraud charges for allegedly knowingly advancing the claim there was a large-scale voter fraud during the 2020 presidential election.


Conclusions/Recommendations:

With all of the information of which you have been made aware, how can you be sure fraud did not happen, and will not happen, in Anoka or in Minnesota?
Work with us to make our elections secure. 


Attachments:

Muskegon Cover-Up: City Illegally Denies TGP Access to Michigan Voter Documents | The Gateway Pundit | by Benjamin Wetmore
https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2023/08/breaking-mi-ag-dana-nessel-confirms-8000-10000/
BREAKING...NEW Police Report Verifies Law Enforcement Went Door-to-Door Confirming Fraudulent MI Voter Registration Ring...Where Are The Arrests? | The Gateway Pundit | by Benjamin Wetmore



Note: This Memorandum and Report will be emailed to Board Members, County Administrator, PRT Division Head and Elections Manager.
